
BOA K-5 Return to In-Person Learning Update (4/19/2021) 

 

Belmont Oaks Academy has implemented all health and safety guidelines stipulated by 

San Mateo County Health and San Mateo County Office of Education in accordance 

with the Pandemic Recovery Framework and its most recent update dated April 6, 2021. 

On Monday, April 19, 2021 Belmont Oaks Academy welcomed back all our elementary 

students for full day, in-person instruction, 5 days per week, thereby eliminating the 

hybrid model the School had been following since 9/21/2020.  Although we continue to 

offer 100% distance learning for the remainder of the school year, only a handful of 

families have chosen this option. 

Belmont Oaks Academy will continue to diligently follow the Four Pillars and continue 

practicing all our designated health and safety protocols as detailed in our School’s Re-

Opening Plan.  Additionally, as submitted to San Mateo County Health, the School 

affirms that the following will continue or become part of our plan for in-person learning 

beginning Monday, April 19, 2021 and continue through the end of the academic school 

year on Friday, June 11, 2021: 

• Disinfection will not occur when students are present. 

• All students and staff will continue to screen daily for symptoms of and exposure 

to Covid-19 prior to entering the school campus. 

• School staff and students in grades K-5 will be required to wear a well-fitted face 

covering at all times while at school, unless exempted. 

• Student chairs are spaced three feet apart in all classrooms. 

• All adults will maintain six feet of physical distance from other adults and 

students, when practicable, except when working with students side-by-side as 

necessary. 

• Students remain six feet apart when eating and drinking. 

• The School continues to follow the testing and contract tracing in our re-opening 

plan as in accordance with the guidance from San Mateo County Health. 

• In the event of a surge in Covid-19 case rates and positivity rates, the School will 

implement stricter guidance as determined by State and local public health 

officials. 

• MMBOA will continue to follow all other provisions in the Pandemic Recovery 

Framework. 


